
Minutes for the 
Joint Interactive Board Committee 

Village of Deerfield Schools  
April 5, 2010 

 
Call to order at 7:04am at the Deerfield Community School District Office 
 
Present on behalf of the Village of Deerfield was Chadwick-Kiefer, Wilkinson. 
Present on behalf of the School Board was Bush. 
Township was not represented. 
Guests present were Michelle Jensen and Patrick Vander Sanden. 
 
Update on Current Issues 

A. Crossing on Liberty to Savannah Oaks Park 
 The school district will look into placing a stop sign at the end of the sidewalk to remind 

students to watch for traffic before crossing the street. 
 

B. Well-site Update 
 Drilling has been completed and the village is waiting for the results of the water samples. 
 Outlook is positive at this time. 

 
C. Savannah Oaks Development 

 Nine lots have been sold, six of those for Parade of Homes 
 Don Tierney has introduced adding a waterpark area which would have fountains but no standing 

water. 
 

D. BID Money-Village 
 Village signs have been ordered and bump-outs are being further explored. 

 
E. District Bus Transportation within Village 

 Committee continues to explore village bussing options. 
 Initial feedback from Dane County deputy expressed concern over placement of crossing guards 

based on foot traffic.  This will continue to be explored. 
 

F. MS/HS/DO Safe and Secure Entrance/Remodel 
 Administration will be taking their proposals to the board at the April 12th meeting.   
 Many considerations to be made but concern still directed at need to remodel front entrance. 

 
G. Possible Township Development near Interstate 

 Plans are going before county board 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:02am. 
 
Members decided to meet in May in case there are any preparations needed for the Parade of Homes in 
June.  The next meeting will be held on May 3, 2010 at 7:00am in the district office. 
 
Submitted by Michelle Jensen, District Administrator 


